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22 April 2024 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID: FOI594453939 

Thank you for your request for information relating to care leavers' setting up home allowance.
 
You have requested the following information:
 
1. On the 1st March 2024, what was the total amount you offered to care leavers for their
setting up home allowance/leaving care grant? (£) 

£3,000.00 

2. If on the 1st March 2024 the allowance/grant was less than £3,000, are there plans to
increase it to £3,000 in 2024? 
Yes 
No 
Don't know 

Not applicable. 

3. If a care leaver has already accessed some or all of their grant/allowance and the amount
received was lower than £3000, will they be able to request the uplift / difference between
£3000 and what they have already received? 
Yes 
No 
Don't know 



Not applicable. 

4. Appendix E of the Transitions to Adulthood guidance specifies that all local authorities
should have a policy that sets out the level of the setting up home allowance, how it will be
used and any conditions for its use reflecting local priorities. 
a. Do you have a written policy on the setting up home allowance/leaving care grant ?
(please attach a copy) 
b. If yes, when was this policy last reviewed? (date: Month-Year) 

Yes, this was last reviewed October 2018. 

5. Does your local authority pay for any of the following items for care leavers in addition to
the setting up home allowance/leaving care grant? 
Item Yes (in addition to allowance/grant) No (it's included in allowance/grant) Don't know 
a. Broadband costs 

Yes, access through SIM free internet. 

b. Carpets 

No, this included in the grant. 

c. Cooking equipment 

No, this included in the grant. 

d. First grocery shop 

Yes. 

e. Furniture 

No, this included in the grant. 

f. House content insurance 

No, this included in the grant. 

g. Mobile phone costs 

Yes, access through SIM card free calls. 

h. Redecoration costs of home 

No, this included in the grant. 

i. TV licence 

No, this included in the grant. 



j. Utility bills 

No.
  
k. White goods 

No, this included in the grant. 

l. Other (please describe) 

Not applicable. 
 
The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to
re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and
non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can
also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please
contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose. 
 
For information, we publish a variety of information such as:  FOI/EIR Disclosure Log,  Publication
Scheme,  Facts about Coventry and   Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future. 
 
If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.
Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request – email:  infogov@coventry.gov.uk
 
If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,
who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email  icocasework@ico.org.uk.
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.
 

Yours faithfully 
  

Information Governance


